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She Joined on a Dare (con’t)

\ After completing basic training, Ms. Kwasha’s cohort relo-
Providence VA Medical Center cated to Fort Sam Houston, Texas and was the first female

830 Chalkstone Avenue group at Fort Sam. Although a milestone for women, she

5 considers it at best bittersweet. She relates how she experi-
Providence, Rhode Island enced discrimination for the first time—not as a female in the
02908 military but as a Jew. Her first assignment was to a service

club on post; however, she was quickly informed by the man-
ager that "no Jew was going to serve in my club.” In those

Hyannis CBOC days, Ms. Kwasha explains, people actually believed that

| VA Primary Care Center Jews had horns on their heads. One person even asked her

; 233 Stevens Street why she didn’t have homns. She told them that she had surgery
1 4 to remove them, and the girls actually believed her! "l didn't
Hyannis, MA 02601-3766 want to be treated differently than anyone else, and it was impor-

Phone: (508) 771-3190 tant to be accepted.” At times, she felt alienated and looked at

discharge from the service as a viable option. Her sole reason
for repeatedly turning down the opportunity to become an officer
was related to being Jewish. | finally felt safe in San Antonio,

| Middletown CBOC and re-training as an officer meant possibly being singled out
again because | was Jewish. It wasn't a risk | was ready for." By

| One Corporate Place the end of 1942, the war in the Pacific was heating up, and Ms.
(West Main Road at Kwasha was sent to New Guinea and the Philippines to support

| Northgate Road) the war effort. During her time overseas, she worked under the
Middletown, RI 02842 command of General Douglas MacArthur. “l actually was pre-

sent on the harbor when the Japanese formally surrendered

Phone: (401) 847-6239 Can you believe it? It all worked out.”

In 1946, Ms. Kwasha—now a civilian--became the first female
service officer accredited to work here in Providence. She’

New Bedford CBOC worked hundreds of claims cases until she officially retired at
the age of 72. "That's just an age,” she says. “l didn't get paid

175 Elm Street after that, but | continued to volunteer until | was 83." One case
New Bedford, Mass 02740 in which she worked on for over 8 years resulted in a Veteran
2 receiving a lump sum of $40,000 in 1990. "I received a gift of

dried apricots as a thank you, and | was so proud because jus-
tice had been served."”

Ms. Kwasha was one of the first Veterans treated when the

] .‘h Providence VAMC first opened its doors. She recollects being
| ‘.Y pO treated very well, with a private room and a private bathroom.
| gve udd\z "All the Veterans would come and visit me, and | believe | was
| ‘-‘5 ? the first female patient at this facility.” She has fond memories
| hos of the VA and during the recent “Tents to Tea” event, everyone

o in attendance expressed gratitude to her for helping pave the
(Q\J?X way for all women Veterans. She has indeed held her head
\7 high—not bad for a woman who joined on a dare.

The Providence VA Medical Center is committed to meeting the unique
needs of women Veterans by delivering the highest quality health care to each woman, while offering her the pri-
vacy, dignity, and sensitivity to gender-specific WOMEN VETERANS H E A an H C AR [:

‘needs that she deserves. Our full time Women
Veterans Program Manager is ready to assist Eeiirraiorliininringaie

\you in getting timely access to the health care the best care anywhere. &
|you need.

|
| Beth Grady, LCSW, Women Veteran Program Manager, (401) 273-7100, ext 6191




